
 

547 W. Jackson Boulevard, Chicago, IL 60661          312.322.6900           metrarail.com 
  

 
July 8, 2016 
 
 
VIA E-MAIL 
Paul J. Ochmanek, Jr.  
Managing Partner, Founder 
Paul Ochmanek Legal 
Email: pjo@paulolegal.com 

 
RE: 16-FOIA-169 Documents - Retaining Wall 
 
Dear Mr. Ochmanek: 
 
We are in receipt of your request under the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 ILCS 140/1 et seq. 
 
On June 23, 2016, we received your request for: 
 

1) Any and all documents confirming ownership/control of the retaining wall; and  

2) Any and all documents regarding the repair, replacement, and maintenance of the retaining 
wall (“Request”). 

  
After performing a diligent search of Metra’s records, we have been unable to locate any records 
responsive to your Request.  Metra’s Engineering and Real Estate Departments state that the adjacent 
concrete retaining wall east of the railroad tracks is neither owned by Metra, nor located on Metra 
property. Consequently, there are no repair, replacement, or maintenance records related to the retaining 
wall. Additionally, attached is a map delineating the area in which Metra retains ownership in relation to 
the residences at 4501 W. Irving Park Avenue.  
 
If I can be of further assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Sonserese Hatch 
Freedom of Information Officer 
FOIA@metrarr.com 
FOIA Hotline #312-663-3642 
 
 
Attachment 

Metra is the registered service mark for the Northeast Illinois Regional Commuter Railroad Corporation. 
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